Town of Madrid
Planning Board Minutes
June 1, 2023

Date: June 1, 2023

Time: 6:30

Attendees: Joe Finnegan Chr., Allen Kelly Sec., Wayne Day, Bill Hull, Bruce Durant

Old Business:
The Minutes for the May meeting were distributed by the Secretary for the review of the Board prior to to this evenings meeting. A motion to accept the Minutes as written was made by Bill Hull and seconded by Bruce Durant. The Minutes were then approved by the unanimous consent of the Board members present.

Discussion: Joe Finnegan spoke to the Board about potential Solar Projects in the Town of Madrid in the future. He told the Board that he had a conversation with a National Grid Employee who has knowledge of the capabilities and constraints of the Brady Road Sub Station located near the High School. The Station is now operating at near maximum potential and it is unlikely that it could handle any additional Solar Projects producing Power. This would restrict any new proposals that would want to be located proximate to that facility. 

Due to fire downtown at the Blue House Restaurant that Business has been closed. It is believed that they would like to reopen that business but it was extensively damaged and will require allot of renovations and remodeling to allow that to happen. There has been a couple of go fund me pages started to try to help defer what will be substantial expenses to make that happen. A Community event is being scheduled for the Park Green Space in July. Some local people and Businesses are planning  this event which will include local performers for entertainment, food trucks and restaurants who will provide food and other activities planned to help raise funds. Proceeds are intended to help The Taillon’s with their efforts to reestablish their business and restore it along with the jobs that it supported downtown. 

No other Business was before the Board this evening.

A motion to adjourn was made by Wayne Day and seconded by Bruce Durant.

The Meeting was adjourned at 6:45
